Age Group FYI #12 2010-11
I hope everyone had a safe and happy holiday and enjoyed their time with their families. I know I had a fun and sometimes crazy time with my 4 boys. Thank you to everyone for the gifts, Julie and I appreciate you thinking of us over the Holiday season. Our holiday training went extremely well, with 18 swimmers making 16 of the 18 practices to earn a T-Shirt, with many more making several doubles as we head into the home stretch of the short course season.

I wanted to give everyone a reminder to stay proactive in their meet sign ups and looking at the events once they are posted. We as a coaching staff are still having people miss the sign up date and or they are not signing up for the session they want to attend. I am finding that if you commit to a meet and that is it then I will sign up for the whole meet. Please commit to the session you want to swim or just leave a note in the box for me to read, thanks for the help.

Today’s meeting I talked about an article in one of my coaching magazines titled “Swimming Fast in Practice”.  As simple as it sounds, that is the secret to swimming fast. History of swimming has shown that in the beginning swimmers did not train at “race pace” that often, if at all. During the ’60s and ‘70s when distance was king, United States Swimming was pounding out the yardage getting in as much swimming as possible. But we were finding that this wasn’t enough, so we started training at a higher intensity through the ‘80s, ‘90s and today, more race pace with less volume.
I am taking this approach with the kids trying to get them to understand that “to swim FAST you have to swim FAST”. Practicing and learning how to swim faster, closer to race speed or best times in practice is only going to produce faster results at swim meets. The kids have to understand that this can be achieved; they just have to push through their limits and believe they can do it. We need to get tougher, and that will be a major theme over the next month heading into championship season.
